The three Selectmen left at 7:00 pm to meet with James Hansen at his home for a demonstration of a computer which will be available to the Town Office. They returned at 9:00 pm.

State Representative George Hawkins came in to gain the opinion of the Selectmen regarding his proposal asking each town to repair its share of the Second N. H. Turnpike. The Selectmen voted unanimously not to pursue the reconstruction proposal at this time because of the astronomical cost.

Roland Sallada brought in the old map of New Boston which had been restored as a vote of the people at last Town Meeting. He also brought in a replacement plaque (Langdell Grove) for River Road which had been vandalized.

Arthur Gagnon came in to get permission to hold a Jack & Jill party at the Town Hall on Sept. 9. The Selectmen gave their approval with the provision that Mr. Gagnon also gets the approval of Police Chief Ballou.

Sel. Olson reported that he received an oral formal complaint from Armand Hebert against John Winslow who he claims has brought in some back-fill at the rear of the Winslow house to make a parking area, but the fill has dammed up the natural flow of the water which is draining onto the Hebert property. A letter will be sent to Mr. Winslow requesting that he install a culvert.

Building permits approved: Richard St. Cyr & Scott-Bauer Builders, Inc.

Driveway applications were submitted by Philip Duke & Continuity Family

Trust.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm